
Hadleigh Infants and Nursery School 

Newsletter No 2 - 15th September 2023 

Nursery  -   family 

Reception  -   ready, safe 

Year 1  -   positive 

Year 2  -   emotion 

Message from Mrs Fynn  

This week we have had the pleasure of our Reception children 

being with us full time. They have settled beautifully and are  

getting used to their new routines. Mrs Glanville, Mrs Axcell and 

Miss Stevenson are incredibly proud of them all. 

As you may have seen on social media this week some of our 

Year 2 children took part in the Team Games competition at the 

Deanes school. A total of 6 schools from the area took part in the 

competition and Hadleigh Infants finished in 1st place! Huge  

Congratulations to the children who took part for such a positive 

attitude to challenge. Thank you to Mrs Larn and Miss Hoath who 

ensured that the children were able to attend. 

On Monday we will be launching Class Dojo so if you are yet to 

complete the consent forms please do so ASAP. Class Dojo will 

be our main platform for communicating electronically. Teachers 

will post weekly about learning that is taking place and also  

communicate any small day to day changes (eg changes to PE 

days etc). Children will also be awarded dojo points for positive 

behaviour and learning. There is a subscription version available 

but the free version will provide you with all of the access you 

need. 

Today we have launched a new certificate in assembly. Star of the 

Week is still awarded for children who demonstrate an  

ability to follow the rules, demonstrate kindness and a positive  

attitude. In addition there will also be an Achievement Certificate 

awarded for progress in learning that week. See who achieved it 

this week on page 3! 

From the PA: 

Thank you to everyone who came over to the joint Hadleigh Infants & Nursery School PA / Hadleigh 
Juniors School PA lucky dip stall at the Hadleigh Community Fair. Together we raised £181 which will 
be split between both schools. An extra special thanks to the parents who gave up their free time to 
help run the stall and prepare the lucky dip prizes in advance. 

It was great to meet everyone who attended this mornings Parents Association Coffee Morning,  
everyone's input is very much appreciated.  No matter how small, any amount of time you can give in 
supporting the Parents Association events goes a long way!  Without the support of the parents we 
wouldn't be able to continue.  If you would like to find out more about getting involved please email 
us hadleighinfantsandnurseryPA@gmail.com 
 
Save the date for our PA Quiz Night on Friday 13th October - details to follow 



LUNCH MENU – WEEK COMMENCING 11 SEPTEMBER 2023  

 

Monday - Margherita or Rainbow Pizza (sweetcorn and red, green and orange  

peppers) served with Couscous followed by Fruit Platter  

Tuesday - Butchers Sausage or Quorn Southern Fried Chicken Burger with Corn on 

the Cob and Seasoned Wedges followed by Frozen Mousse 

Wednesday –  Roast Chicken or Quorn Fillet/Dippers with Carrots and Seasonal Vege-

tables, Roast Potatoes and Gravy followed by Yoghurt  

Thursday – Meat or Vegetarian Pasta Bolognese with Green Beans and Garlic Bread followed by 

School’s Choice of Homemade Biscuit or Cake 

Friday – Fish Fingers or Omelette Muffin with Chips and Baked Bean followed by Ice Cream 

 



 

Class Attendance Award: 

The best class for attendance this week was France with 98% attendance.  Well done to them! 

Unfortunately, 3 classes did not reach our 96% target: 

Greece -   93.1% 

Sweden -  96.6% 

France -   98% 

Brazil -   94.7% 

Japan -    97.5% 

Kenya -   91.7% 

 

Our overall attendance was 95.2% 

Star of the Week: 

Explorers:   Haven   Greece:   Harrison  Brazil:   Mutsa 

England:   Arya    Sweden:   Lily   Japan:   Bodhi 

Scotland:   Jack N   France:   Clara   Kenya:   Noah    

Wales:   Isabella 



 

Meet our Safeguarding Team 

Mrs Lucy Fynn 

Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs D Glanville 

Mrs K Strickland Miss K Ryan 

Miss M Hoath 

David Turner 

Safeguarding Governor 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads 

Children & Families Hub For members of the 

public: 

 

 If a child or young person is in immediate danger, 

call 999. 

 

 If you're worried that a child is being abused or 

neglected, call the Children and Families Hub on  

0345 603 7627. This phone line is open Monday to 

Thursday 9am to 5:30pm, and Fridays 9am to 

4:30pm. 

 

 Out of hours or bank holidays, call the emergency 

duty team on 0345 606 1212. 

Are you concerned about a child? 

 

 Make a note of your concern including the 

date & time  

 Contact the school and speak to someone in 

our Safeguarding Team, you can also raise 

concerns anonymously by contacting the hub. 

 Always share your concerns  


